

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES

822 KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION / LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 Telephone (213) 974-4444 / FAX (213) 626-6941

DON KNABE

SUPERVISOR, FOURTH DISTRICT

May 11, 2005

The Honorable John Hostettler
Chairman, Subcommittee on Immigration, Border Security, and Claims
Committee on the Judiciary
United States House of Representatives
B-370B Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, District of Columbia

Dear Mr. Chairman:

We are writing to express our strong support for H.R. 98, the Illegal Immigration Enforcement and Protection Act of 2005, which we understand will be under the consideration of your Committee on May 12th.

H.R. 98 will decrease illegal immigration by denying illegal aliens access to jobs. Its establishment of a secure Social Security card and employment eligibility verification system represents a comprehensive approach to deterring illegal immigration that is lacking in most alternative proposals. We know our strong economy is what lures most illegal immigrants here, and H.R. 98 will make it virtually impossible for anyone here illegally to find work.

Congressman Dreier's legislation, for the first time in any meaningful way, deploys the additional federal officers necessary to enforce employer compliance with existing law. And because some employers apparently have found current penalties inadequate to dissuade them from hiring illegal immigrants, H.R. 98 quadruples financial sanctions and toughens criminal penalties. We believe that H.R. 98 represents a balanced, common-sense, and prescient approach towards solving one of our nation's most vexing challenges.

Thank you for your attention and please do not he sitate to contact us should we be of any

assistance.

Singerely,

DOW KNABE

Supervisor, Fourth District County of Los Angeles

MICHAEL D. ANTONOVICH Supervisor, Fifth District County of Los Angeles

DK:MA:Ir

Board of Supernisors County of San Bernardino

BILL POSTMUS

CHAIRMAN SUPERVISOR, FIRST DISTRICT



May 10, 2005

The Honorable John Hostettler
Chairman, Subcommittee on Immigration, Border Security, and Claims
Committee on the Judiciary
U.S. House of Representatives
B-370B Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, District of Columbia

Dear Mr. Chairman:

I am writing to express my strong support for H.R. 98, the Illegal Immigration Enforcement and Protection Act of 2005, which I understand will be under the consideration of your committee on May 12th.

H.R. 98 will decrease illegal immigration by denying illegal aliens access to jobs. Its establishment of a secure Social Security card and employment eligibility verification system represents a comprehensive approach to deterring illegal immigration that is lacking in most alternative proposals. We know our strong economy is what lures most illegal immigrants here and H.R. 98 will make it virtually impossible for anyone here illegally to find work.

Congressman Dreier's legislation, for the first time in any meaningful way, deploys the additional federal officers necessary to enforce employer compliance with existing law. And because some employers apparently have found current penalties inadequate to dissuade them from hiring illegal immigrants, H.R. 98 quadruples financial sanctions and toughens criminal penalties. I believe that H.R. 98 represents a balanced, common-sense, and prescient approach towards solving one of our nation's most vexing challenges.

Thank you for your attention and please do not hesitate to contact me should I be of any assistance.

Sincerely,

BILL POSTMUS, Chairman Supervisor, First District

BP/mb

PAUL BIANE, Vice Chairman Supervisor, Second District